


FANTASIA FAIR IN PRTI'-IT • • • • • • 
The November issue of Playboy magazine is expected to contain the long-awaited article on 

Fantasia Fair. This article was written following last fall's get-together, but has been 
delayed a number of times awaiting space availability in the magazine. This is expected to be 
an interesting and factual article, so watch for itl 

CHI TREASURER'S REPORT 
Balance on hand, August 31st: 
Meeting Fees: 
Regular Member Dues(! Year): 
Associate Member Dues(½ Year): 
Donations: 
Meeting Room (Refund Fee): 
Refreshments: 
Postage: 
Supplies (Fnvelopes & Misc.): 
Home-Hostess Gift: 

�- Chapter Reserve Fund: 

$ 68.81 
+110.00 
+ 27.00 
+ 2.00 
+ 40.00 
- 5.00 
- 19.00 
- 25.67 
- 4.06 

15.00 
50.00 

Balance on hand, September 30th: $129.08 

PROSPECTIVE NEW YORK CHAPTER • • • 
11As a result of the item in the last newsletter, I've made contact with sane old members, 

new members, and potential members. The members include Carole NY-207-S, Patricia CT-8-G, 
Mary Jane NY-206-M, Jeannine NY-204-B, Dee Dee CT-7-W, Rita NY-1-M, Eileen NY-11-J, and Felicity 
NY-16-M. My wife Nancy and I have written to everyone asking that they attend a meeting at our 
new home on September 17th. Please keep your fingers crossed that we get a good turnout� and 
everything goes well. I'll write again right after the meeting." /s/ Diane NY-203-W 

HALLOWEEN ACTIVITIES IN THE CHICAGO AREA •••••• 
There are a number of places to go during the Halloween period, and it's certainly a good 

time to go out "dressed" without having any problems. How about one of the following for a 
night out on the town? 

10-29: Felicia's annual Ball, at the Bismarck Hotel in the Loop. Deanna and Sharon H. have 
reserved an entire table for the evening. Contact either of them for details. 

10-31: Party at the Lite Factory Disco Lounge, sponsored by the owners, Jack and Gayle. 
11- 1: Party at the Lite Factory Disco Lounge, sponsored by Outreach. 

(No reservations required for either night at the Lite Factory, but admission 
charged at the door). 

PROSPECTIVE "TRI-STATE CHAPTER •• •• •• 
"During the past six months, I conducted a survey to dete:nnine interest in a local Chapter. 

Chicago was just too far for a meeting, and I knew that there had to be other Tri-Sigma members 
who were just as eager to socalize as I was. My survey proved me correct. I found about 12 
members fran the metro areas of Indianapolis, Evansville, Louisville, Cincinnati, Dayton, and 
Columbus. All that was needed was a meeting place, and Heather Anne KY-2-H volunteered her 
hane. Since Heather Anne's wife is also an Avon representative, we were provided with both.a 
meeting place and a program. Our first meeting was arranged on very short notice, and only 
Chris IN-6-M, Laura IN-8-W, Heather Anne KY-2-H, and myself were able to get together. Chris 
and Laura will locate a meeting place in Indianapolis, and our next meeting will tentatively 
be held on October 18th. Advance notice will be sent to everyone who expressed an interest in 
a Chapter, and we hope that many will be able to attend our second meeting. If there were any 
doubts in my mind about a new Chapter, the first meeting erased them. I enjoyed myself so much 
that I am more detennined than ever to see that our other members have the same opportunity in 
October. I cannot remember the last time that I felt so at peace with the world. 11 

/s/ Alice KY-5-D 








